
 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
- Brian Clark 

 
Reflecting on the past quarter since the last Journal it 
occurs to me that, as President of this great association – 
I don’t seem to do much! All of the committee – 
particularly our Executive Officer who works diligently 
and tirelessly on all manner of organisational matters, 
and of course, our Publications Officer who continues to 
prompt me mercilessly to stay on the ball – do their 
things and leave me with little choice but to relax, put 
my feet on the desk and await the next Journal. Such is 
the life of a President with a great support team. 
 
I missed the 5th Australian Karst Studies Seminar at 
Wellington in February, despite the best of intentions in 

getting there, and the feedback from it has been 
extremely positive. I know I will be kicking myself for 
being able to get to the Cave Guides “Gabfest” either.  
What I will not be missing is ACKMA Inc. AGM in June. 
For those of you who can get there (put it in you diary 
now – June 16 – 18), I’ll see you at Buchan. For those 
who can’t, let’s stay in touch via our Journal and the 
Web. Cheers for now! 
 
P. S.: Congratulations Mulu on its impeding World 
Heritage nomination, and good luck to you Dave Gill – I 
think life for you is about to get very interesting indeed! 
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